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Towards General Chapter 2025 
 

Pre-Chapter Committee 
The Superior General, with the advice of his  Council, has appointed the members of the Pre-Chapter committee, 

who will start the first preparations of the General Chapter to take place in 2025. 

DC2017, #51 states: “At an appropriate time before the chapter, a preparatory committee to make remote 

preparation will be appointed by the superior general with the advice of his council. Once delegates are elected 

to the general chapter the superior general with the advice of his council, will appoint a pre-capitular committee 

which will continue the preparation process”. 

The members of the Pre-Chapter committee are: (from left to right) Frs Tony Kennedy (chair), Albert Kabala, 

Kevin Duffy, Setefano Mataele, John Harhager, as well as Ms Frances Heery and Br. Joe McKee fms as facilitators. 

The Superior General and his Council wish you a Blessed and Happy Christmas ! 

May the Newborn Child bring Peace and Hope to all. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Angel said to them: “Do not be afraid.  

I bring you good news  

that will cause great joy for all the people. 

Today in the town of David  

a Savior has been born to you;  

he is the Messiah, the Lord.”  
Lk 2: 10-11. 

Let Us Pray that our Deceased Confreres  may Rest in Peace 

P. Tom O’Connor  

New Zealand 

18.06.1942 - 17.12.2023 

D. Pio Ravu 

Oceania—Fiji 

01.09.1985 - 18.12.2023 
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